

STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 * Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 * TTY (360) 586-8203

Ref. No. Docket PG-101401

December 15, 2010

Andy Hydron Benny's Colville Inn 915 S. Main Colville, WA 99114

Dear Mr. Hydron:

RE: 2010 Natural Gas Standard Inspection - Benny's Colville Inn

On September 23, 2010 the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission's (commission) pipeline safety staff met to discuss the natural gas Master Meter (MM) system at Benny Colville Inn, located at 915 S Main, Colville, WA. During our discussion, you were already working with Avista Utilities and the City of Colville to eliminate the MM system.

We understand that it may be several months before the actual conversion occurs due to local permitting, fuel line piping, and winter weather conditions. Avista has confirmed with us that a new service will be installed by the end of this year.

Please notify the commission, in writing once the MM system has been eliminated. We will conduct a follow-up inspection to confirm the completion of the proposed work.

Docket PG-101401 will be closed as of December 15, 2010.

If you have any questions, or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Patti Johnson at (360) 870-4915 or (360) 664-1266. Please refer to Docket PG-101401 in any future correspondence regarding this inspection.

We thank you for your cooperation and commitment to pipeline safety.

Sincerely,

David D. Lykken

Pipeline Safety Director